Dear Tom:

Just a thank you for the gift sub to The Hudson Review, which I've always admired from afar but never seen with regularity.

Returned last night from a four day stay out at Grailville, where Dorothy received the annual award. Conference theme was poverty; I was there to tie in their concern with peacemaking. Extremely good moments and a number of major breakthroughs in the lives of individuals there—though there was at least one nun wax present who turned out to be something of a racist, unbeknown to herself, I suspect.

Lots been on my mind and I only hope that in the near future I will find the opportunity to put it down on paper. There seems to be a kind of underground revolution taking place within people.

Glad to report that there seems to be a healing taking place between Dorothy and myself. Such a relief, as she has meant so much to me. As it was originally, she was at first unwilling to attend the conference when Tom told me he had asked me to attend in his stead (Tom's wife has just hada a baby daughter, by the way). Then Tom arranged for me to go the first two days, to cover my part of the program, and for her to arrive after I'd left. Very depressing. But then she showed up for the start mand of the conference and everything went well.

Not much time now. Hope you are well and happy.

